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Wabash City Board of Zoning Appeals





November 15, 2018

Members Present:
Doug Adams, Larry Hoover, Oren Wagner, Pat Mitchell, Sec. John



 Stephens, Attorney Doug Lehman

Members Absent:
Todd Titus



Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm

1. Old Business:

Minutes from the October 18, 2018 meeting were approved as presented.

2. New Business:

A. CEO Steve Edris of 10 X Engineered Materials, LLC request a petition for a Variance for 3 Water Ridge Parkway, from the current zoning of General Business to a variance for Heavy Industry. 

Attorney Lehman explained that we are a 5-member board and that we are one short for the meeting tonight, and that there would have to be a 3 out of 4 to pass the petition, if they wish to proceed tonight.  It was decided to proceed with the presentation tonight.

Attorney Richard Fisher presented exhibit’s A – E for the board to review as he explained What 10 X does. That it will be able to turn waste material into drillable economic valuable product.   How 97% of all waist in the US is industrial waste, in 2013 8 billion tons of industrial waste was equal to 361 billion can be lost in economic value.  

Exhibit F then presented and explained how 10 X is planning to now have 34 high wage jobs by 2021.  With plans to have an expansion to the existing building of $8 million dollars.  The addition of 22,000 square feet to help accommodate growth by 2021. 
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Exhibits F & G were then discussed regarding changes of parking for the added employees.  Loading docks moved to accommodate Semi trucks.  With an area of a possible retaining pond if needed.  

Exhibits H, I, & J were then reviewed.  Mayor Long’s letter supporting the 10 X proposal for Wabash.  The letter from Keith Gillenwater, president & CEO of 
Grow Wabash County, with his support for the project.  Also, the letter from Metz Appraisal Offices with the completed analysis on the effect on the area values & marketability. 

It was asked of Scott Richardson if the road would withstand the heavy truck traffic?  Scott said, “the road is fine for the heavy truck use”.  

Doug Adams questioned if they would now be building an outside building?  Also, would the variance change the zoning to Heavy Industrial if the property would ever sell, or would it go back to general business?   

Since the purchase of the Zoomers property, they will not need to build the outside storage building, 10X will now be able to add on to the existing building for any storage needs.  If the property would ever sell, the variance would then be specific to whomever purchased it.   

Rick Tyson questioned if they would need a cull-da sac at the end of the road to make it easier for plowing snow in the winter?  The road has never had the heavy truck traffic, he wants the best for future generations.  

Steve Edris talked safety and layout of the truck traffic.  They have checked with the schedule of games and traffic at the field of Dreams, the games will be evenings, and weekends.  Our trucks will be running from 8:00 am to 3:30 pm.  So, they will never interfere with parents coming and going to and from games.  

Steve Richey continues to talk how safety has been our main concern. 

Ken Collins with Owen’s Corning spoke of his support for the 10 X project.  

 Member Oren Wagner made a motion to Vote for the variance, member Larry Hoover 2nd the motion.  The vote passed 4-0.

Being no further questions, and no additional business the meeting adjourned.  
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